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FLASH NO. 4

Practical Bursts of Information Regarding Critical Independent Contractor Relationships

FEDS FIGHT "MISCLASSIFICATION"

In previous issues of "the InterConnect
Flash" we talked about the requirements
for establishing a "legal" independent
contractor relationship under IRS
guidelines. The classification of
employees or independent contractors is
determined by reference to those
guidelines. We also talked about
proposed new legislation intended to
control what the federal government
calls "misclassifications" of employees as
independent contractors. Legislation is
not likely this year.

However, the Obama administration is
not waiting for Congress to move on the
misclassification issue. The government
needs cash now to battle the budget
deficit. The additional revenues from
tax audits are viewed as low hanging
fruit. President Obama’s proposed
federal budget for fiscal year 2011
includes $25 million for 100 new
enforcement officers and for grants to
states to fund enforcement against motor
carriers and others who try to take
improper advantage of the IRS rules.
This effort will be carried out by the IRS
and the Department of Labor ("DOL").
States are able to assist because the
federal funding is being provided.

The government is looking for big
returns on its $25 million investment.
According to DOL estimates, the effort
will raise $7 billion over the next 10
years. We are advised by DOL that the
new enforcement effort is not intended
to eliminate the independent contractor
business model that is utilized by many
motor carriers. It is intended to reduce

abuses. However, carriers are justly
concerned that some of their standard
operating procedures may look like
violations to DOL. It is not always easy
to tell the difference.

A 2000 study conducted by the
Government Accountability Office
found that at least 30% of companies
who were audited misclassified at least
some of their employees. In general,
audits are ordered by the DOL following
an investigation of alleged violations of
federal labor laws, nonpayment of
overtime or nonpayment of minimum
wages.

Benesch will continue to monitor
developments related to this issue. If
you are concerned about a
misclassification claim, we can develop
employment policies to fit your business
needs. Please contact us if you have any
questions or if we can be of assistance.

For additional information on this topic
please contact:

Robert M. Spira at (216) 363-4413 or

rspira@beneschlaw.com

As a reminder, this Advisory is being sent to draw your
attention to issues and is not to replace legal counseling.

UNITED STATES TREASURY DEPARTMENT CIRCULAR 230
DISCLOSURE: TO ENSURE COMPLIANCE WITH
REQUIREMENTS IMPOSED BY THE IRS, WE INFORM YOU
THAT, UNLESS EXPRESSLY STATED OTHERWISE, ANY U.S.
FEDERAL TAX ADVICE CONTAINED IN THIS COMMUNICATION
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REVENUE CODE, OR (i) PROMOTING, MARKETING OR
RECOMMENDING TO ANOTHER PARTY ANY TRANSACTION OR
MATTER ADDRESSED HEREIN.
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